

President Barack Obama The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Ave NW Washington, DC 20500-0004

Re: 2016 United Nations International Day of Peace, Request to Recognize

Dear Mr. President.

Throughout your Presidency, you have honored your promise to listen to and dialogue with all world leaders, including those with different governing structures and ideological backgrounds. Your commitment to opening relations with Cuba and working with Iran to eliminate their nuclear program illustrates your courageous vision for a world where diplomacy has a seat at the table of peace.

As a Nobel Peace Prize recipient, we humbly request that you enhance your Nobel legacy, becoming the first President of the United States to officially recognize the United Nations International Day of Peace celebrated annually on September 21st.

You will be interested in knowing that on September 21, 2015, one billion people across the world celebrated the United Nations International Day of Peace! The people have spoken but governments have not responded.

Since its inception in 1981, no President, Democratic or Republican, has officially recognized the United Nations International Day of Peace. This is your opportunity to inspire the American people to celebrate the idea that peace can be more than a universal hope. This single day is meant to be a seed that can be planted within all hearts, citizens of the United States and global citizens alike, to nurture this most basic of human rights.

Please join these many organizations and individuals that are working everyday to build the infrastructures and pathways to peace. Our collaboration is an important effort to help lay the groundwork for achieving peace in our lifetimes.

Mr. President, this is a historic opportunity. Please recognize the International Day of Peace. Unite your legacies as Nobel Laureate with that of a visionary President of United States of America to again make history.

We thank you for your lifetime of service to the American people.

Most Respectfully,

Nancy MERRITH

Nancy Merritt,

Peace Alliance, National Department of Peacebuilding Committee

510-809-6348, sunmntain@aol.com, El Cerrito, CA

On Behalf of the National Department of Peacebuilding Committee and Supporters (See following pages)

National Department of Peacebuilding Committee and Supporters

Michael Abkin

National Peace Academy – Secretary, Board of Directors 408-506-1332, mike@nationalpeaceacademy.us, San Mateo, CA

Shannon Betters

New York Department of Peacebuilding Campaign 585-880-9850, shannonbetters@gmail.com, Rochester, NY

Betty Cooper

MO Citizens for Peace & Peace Alliance Chair MO District 3 573-093-2185, bettyfcooper@gmail.com, Lebanon, MO

Anne Creter

National Department of Peacebuilding Committee 609-744-9439, annecrets@aol.com, Riverton, NJ

Soraya Deen

Founder The Muslim Women Speakers Movement US Department of Peacebuilding Supporter 818-395-2032, info@sorayadeen.com, Los Angeles, CA

Patricia Duncan

New Mexico Department of Peacebuilding Initiative 505-865-6502, pgnm@comcast.net, Los Lunas, NM

Brian Gibbs

CA Democratic Party Department of Peacebuilding Endorsement Team San Diego Americans for a Department of Peacebuilding 858-603-5931, bgibbsdop@gmail.com, San Diego, CA

Karen Johnson

National Department of Peacebuilding Committee 312-545-3460, karenjohnson99@gmail.com, Chicago, IL

Marty Lewis

Congressional District Team Lead, CA-20 831-277-0305, marty.thebridge@gmail.com, Carmel, CA

Margaret Koren

CA Campaign for a U.S. Department of Peacebuilding CA Democratic Party Department of Peacebuilding Endorsement Team 707-838-8647, maggik3@sonic.net, Windsor, CA

Lily Marie

Peace Alliance, NE CA Regional Coordinator CA Democratic Party Department of Peacebuilding Endorsement Team 530-272-4595, lilymarie@infostations.com, Rough & Ready, CA

(See following page)

National Department of Peacebuilding Committee and Supporters

Dot Maver, PhD, Educator and Peacebuilder
National Peace Academy Founding President and Trustee
Global Alliance for Ministries and Infrastructures for Peace, Founder, Board Member
River Phoenix Center for Peacebuilding, Founding Executive Director, Board Member
603-852-4597, dot@nationalpeaceacademy.us, VT

Nancy Merritt

National Department of Peacebuilding Committee
Peace Alliance, CA State Coordinator/ Northern CA
CA Democratic Party Department of Peacebuilding Endorsement Team
510-809-6348, sunmntain@aol.com, El Cerrito, CA

Kendra Mon

National Department of Peacebuilding Committee Peace Alliance, NW CA Regional Coordinator 707-992-0367, <u>kendramon@comcast.net</u>, Petaluma, CA

Lorrie Norby

CA Peace Alliance, Marin County Lead CA Democratic Party Department of Peacebuilding Endorsement Team 415-381-2157, lnorby@post.harvard.edu, Mill Valley, CA

Debra Poss

National Department of Peacebuilding Committee 404-964-3923, debraposs2@gmail.com, Atlanta, GA

Josh Roebuck

CA Peace Alliance, Oakland Action Team
CA Democratic Party Department of Peacebuilding Endorsement Team
510-502-0989, roebuck.joshua@gmail.com, Oakland, CA

Laurie Russo

Spiritual Peacemaker
US Department of Peacebuilding Supporter
408-892-5816, lrusso@ustelecom.org, Washington, D.C.

Pat Simon

National Department of Peacebuilding Committee Peace Alliance, MA State Coordinator 781-373-1410, psimon4peace@gmail.com, Waltham, MA

Cetta Smart

IL Department of Peacebuilding Campaign 708-672-3971, jsmart316@comcast.net, Crete, IL.

Bob Schlehuber

Peacebuilder
US Department of Peacebuilding Supporter
815-519-1900, bobschlehuber@gmail.com, Washington, D.C.

(See following page)

National Department of Peacebuilding Committee and Supporters

Jerilyn Stapleton

National Department of Peacebuilding Committee
Peace Alliance, CA State Coordinator/ Southern CA
CA Democratic Party Department of Peacebuilding Endorsement Team
323-543-1732, jerilyn4peace@yahoo.com, Hollywood, CA

Stephanie Thomas

CA Peace Alliance, Congressional District Team Lead, CA-13 510-527-6062, skthomas@flash.net, Berkeley, CA